Kootenai Shoshone Soil and Water Conservation District

7830 Meadowlark Way, Ste. C-1

Coeur d'Alene ID  83815

208.209-4348
“Putting conservation on the ground by promoting stewardship” 

Minutes

Date: February 12, 2025
Present 





Absent (Board members)
 

Laurin Scarcello – Chairman



Wes Evans - Treasurer



Jon Groth – Vice-Chairman 



Richard Meyer- Supervisor




Kevin Hicks – Supervisor



Bob Flagor – Associate Supervisor
Joel Noland - Supervisor

Paul Mallow -Supervisor

Thomas Shafer – Associate Supervisor
Linda Ely – Associate Supervisor

John Mobbs – Associate Supervisor
Karla Freeman, KSSWCD District Administrator





Corey Bonsen- NRCS

Jenna Ditzel – ISWCC

Bob Burke – Landowner

Chris Schneph- University of Idaho

Betty Mobbs- Panhandle Farm Cooridor

The meeting was held at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.
Meeting called to order by Chairman Laurin Scarcello at 9:00 am. 
Jon Groth moved, and Kevin Hicks seconded the motion to approve January’s 2024 meeting minutes with the correction of spelling on page 2. MOTION CARRIED.

The financial report for the month of January will be carried forward to March for approval.
Next on the agenda was Corey Bonsen, NRCS. 
Staffing and Office

· With all the things going on, staffing is up in the air.  

· The Deferred Resignation Program was pushed back until today, Monday the 10th and looks like it may be pushed back again.  We may lose one employee on our team through that program.

· USDA was authorized for a Voluntary Early Retirement Authority.  However, the dates given for that program are still awaiting clarification as the official message from the Secretary of Agriculture was contradictory of the dates it is authorized.  One line said only until February 6th along with the Deferred Resignation, and another line stated it was open separately through December 31st.  National HR is waiting for clarification.  If it is authorized through the end of the year, as one portion stated, then we could possibly lose other employees by the end of the year.   

· There is a hiring freeze for at least 90 days, so anyone that leaves, we will not be able to fill their position until the hiring freeze is over.  
Environmental Quality Incentives Program (EQIP)

· The Inflation Reduction Act funding is currently on “pause”.

· We got 26 applications obligated into contracts prior to the pause, 18 of which are IRA funded.  

· We have 18 additional applications pre-approved for funding, however 11 of them are in IRA funding pools, so they are on pause.   

· We currently can’t make any payments on IRA funded contracts, including those from previous years.  We have several contracts where the participants have completed the work and we are unable to pay them until it is lifted.  

· The state is pre-approving additional applications for funding in non-IRA pools this week, however they can’t move forward all the way at this time with the uncertainty of the previously pre-approved applications.
Conservation Stewardship Program (CSP)

· The CSP general sign up is on right now through February 28th.

· (IRA funding for CSP is also on pause)

Next on the agenda is Jenna Ditzel, ISWCC:

Agency Report
· Delwyne announced his plans for retirement, and his last day with ISWCC will be May 16th. We are very sad to see him go, but grateful for his work the past 3 ½ years as the Administrator.

·  The upcoming vacancy will likely be announced in March, so if you or someone you know is interested in applying, stay tuned! 

· Loretta will fill in if his position remains vacant after his departure

· Delwyne is currently out healing from his knee replacement surgery and Loretta has been filling in as the Acting Administrator. He is hoping to be back to work (at least part-time) February 10th.
· Dani Roseman is the new Natural Resource Conservationist working out of the Jerome office.

· The vacant Natural Resource Conservationist position in Soda Springs has been announced. If you or anyone you know is interested, please forward! 

· https://statecareers.idaho.gov/jobs/15531691-water-quality-resource-conservationist
· Travis with IASCD said there is a significant buzz in the legislature regarding funding the WQPA and CREP programs and a continued effort from the districts will be necessary to help assure the money needed actually gets appropriated.

Upcoming Dates

· Five‐Year & Annual Plan due March 31

Next on the agenda is Karla Freeman, District Administrator:

319 BMP grant cycle will be open on March 14th and closing April 15th.  We do not have any applications for for the 319 BP. We will have roughly 3 possible 319 grants to submit once the cycle opens from DEQ.  The district had a site visit along with DEQ, ISWCC, and East Side Highway District at Blue Creek.  This project would be for a culvert replacement.  We are working on getting Bill Lillibridge, ISWCC engineer, scheduled to have a second site visit to answer landowner and community questions as well as work through some design issues with the East Side Highway. The district also had a site visit with ISWCC, DEQ, Board Members and me at Latour Creek in Cataldo.  This project would be for stream bank restoration.  

The annual audit is back from the CPA firm and there is a hard copy in each board member’s folder as well as an electronic version that was emailed out a couple of weeks ago.

Leading Idaho – Andrew Leclaire – Wolf Lodge Creek #5 – we are going to finish up some additional rocking on the road then this project will be completed, and we will start working on the final report.  The deadline for this grant is December 2025.
The Spring Division 1 Meeting will be held on Thursday April 17, 2025, at 9:00 am.  This meeting will be held at Schefflemaier’s County Barn in Cataldo, ID.  The district will not be charged for the use of the facility since we are having a catered lunch.  Please mark your calendars and plan on attending. 

Karla gave an update on the discovery of 21 pounds of quagga and zebra mussels that were intercepted at the Spokane Washington watercraft inspection station on January 7th.  These were found on two tugboats coming in from Lake Michigan.  Discussions were had in the room about the importance of watercraft inspection stations.  The board would like to have our two busiest stations open an additional month prior and after the normal season. Karla will continue to reach out to the ISDA to see if this is something they can consider.
Introductions were made around the room, as we skipped over at the beginning of the meeting.

Next on the agenda was Chris Schnepf from the University of Idaho Extension Office to talk about the partnerships with the conservation districts in Northern Idaho.  Chris is a Forestry Educator and Professor.  He spoke on most of the education classes they offer to the public.  The University of Idaho Extension Office does a mailer of the calendar of events and classes to over 7,000 landowners in Kootenai County.
Next on the agenda is the ongoing sponsorship for the Panhandle Farm Corridor.  The district has sponsored this group since the beginning and the program continues to grow.  Kevin Hicks moved to have a $1500.00 sponsorship.  After discussions around the room Jon Groth amended the motion to have the sponsorship increased to $2000.00.  Joel Noland seconded the motion. MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda is the approval of the 5 Year/Annual plan that is due March 31, 2025, to the ISWCC.  There were discussions around the room on the order of the priorities.  Joel Noland moved, and Paul Mahlow seconded the motion to approve the 5 Year/Annual plan as written.  MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda is the sponsorship of the annual State Forestry Contest that is hosted by the Bonner SWCD.  We have also sponsored this program as well as volunteering to help with this event.  Joel Noland moved to donate $500.00 this year.  Jon Groth seconded the motion.  MOTION CARRIED.

Jon Groth gave a short update on the progress of the expansion project at the Kingston Cataldo Sewer District.  The district is investigating the possibility of implementing a pollinator garden on the project site.  They are still moving forward with this project, and this is a fluid situation.
Next board meeting to be held on Wednesday March 12, 2025, at 9:00 am.

Meeting adjourned at 10:55 am.

